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Graduate Certificate Policies
Origination and planning of each certificate will occur within Graduate Certificate program committees hosted by an academic program.
Interdisciplinary programs are encouraged to create certificate programs, and in such cases, primary contributors will be listed as host programs.

Administration of Certificates
The Graduate College oversees the administration of all graduate certificate programs.

1. Certificate programs may be housed in an academic department or be part of a graduate interdisciplinary program. The department chair or the
program director may administer the certificate program or may designate a certificate program coordinator. The program coordinator will be
responsible for all aspects of the program, including admission, student tracking, and signing the student’s Verification of Certificate. Programs
are encouraged to have a coordinating committee oversee program assessment, curriculum, and other matters. The student’s Verification of
Certificate form must be signed by at least two individuals associated with the program, such as the program coordinator and the chair or
director. One of the individuals signing the Verification of Certificate form must be a full member of the Graduate Faculty.

2. The program coordinator will provide outcome or descriptive information to the Graduate College that will establish and maintain a website to
advertise and explain NDSU graduate certificate programs to potential candidates. The site will list admission requirements and courses for each
certificate. The Graduate College must be sure that the site is updated at least annually.

3. Since a certificate is not a degree track, federal Title IV student financial assistance and tuition waivers will not be available for certificate
students.

4. Current students may also pursue Graduate Certificate programs.
5. Program administrators will monitor and report certificate completions in program reviews, annual reports, and other summative documents.

Faculty should be given credit for certificate participation in merit/tenure considerations.

Approval Process for Graduate Certificate Programs
The approval process will be the same as that of degree programs.

Signatures are required from:

1. Program administrator(s) of the host academic program(s)
2. College Curriculum Committee
3. Academic Dean
4. Graduate Council and Dean of the College of Graduate and Interdisciplinary Studies
5. University Academic Affairs Committee
6. Faculty Senate
7. State Board of Higher Education

Curriculum Development
1. Committees will develop programs with a minimum of eight (8)* credits in specific graduate-level courses which can be completed preferably

within one year but no more than three years.
*Different certificates may have higher credit requirements.

2. Transfer credit may not be applied to a certificate program.


